

Green Lane Standish Wigan WN6 0TS

HEAD TEACHER: Mrs R Gough TELEPHONE: 01257 400271

CENTREX: 6650 **FAX:** 01257 400649

E-MAIL: enquiries@admin.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk

19th September 2025

Dear Parent / Carer

Year 4 visit to Cadbury World

Year 4's autumn 1 context for learning is Food Glorious Food, and the class read is 'The Great Chocoplot'. In Geography, the children are learning about how cocoa beans are grown in Ghana and made into the chocolate that we can buy. To bring the story to life and develop their Geography learning about how chocolate is made, we have arranged for a visit to Cadbury World, and the trip will take place on Tuesday 25th November.

The cost of the trip will be £25.00 per child to cover the cost of entrance to Cadbury World, the coach and insurance. This has been split in to two instalments on ParentPay; the first instalment is £11.95 which is the cost of the entrance fee and is due by 3^{rd} November, and then balance will be due by 21^{st} November.

We will be leaving school at 8.00 am, so your child will need to be in school by 7.40 am in order that the register may be taken before departing (they may come in through the main office). We will return to school at approximately 4:15 pm, traffic depending.

Under the terms of the Education Reform Act 1988, there is no obligation to contribute to the cost and no child will be omitted from the activity because his/her parents are unwilling or unable to pay. However, it will be necessary to have substantial parental contributions in order that the activity takes place. If there are insufficient voluntary contributions the event will be cancelled. **Please let the school know if there is a genuine case of hardship or are unwilling to pay, as you will still need to give consent for your child to take part on ParentPay.** The matter will be dealt with in strictest confidence. We appreciate that this is the second trip this term for Year 4, so please do contact school if needed.

Please could we ask that you give your consent, emergency contact details and first instalment via www.ParentPay.com, by 3rd November.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Gough Headteacher











